Clty of Lanett 401 N. Lanier Ave.

Meeting Minutes Lanett, AL 36863
Monday, February 5, 2024 6:00 PM Lanett Council Chambers

Regular Session -
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met in a regular meeting on
Monday, February 5, 2024, in the Council Chambers of the Lanett Municipal
Complex at 6:00 P.M.

Council members present were Tony Malone, Tamalita Autry, Ronnie Tucker,
Angelia Thomas and Tifton Dobbs. Mayor Jamie Heard presided over the
meeting. Rev. Tifton Dobbs said the invocation and the pledge of allegiance.

Councilmember Tucker made the motion to approve the agenda. Dobbs seconded
and the motion unanimously carried.

Councilmember Thomas made the motion to approve the minutes of the January 22,
2024, Council Meeting and Work Session. Councilmember Dobbs seconded the
motion. Motion unanimously carried.

Approval of Invoices was motioned by Councilmember Thomas and seconded by
Councilmember Dobbs. Motion unanimously carried.

Resolution 02-24-01 Determination of Public Nuisance and Authorization for
action against Christopher and Tina Kelley was put in motion by Councilmember
Dobbs and seconded by Councilmember Thomas. Motion unanimously carried.
Code Enforcement Officer Johnny stated that this Resolution, along with the next
three were for properties that the owners had already been contacted but took no
steps to clear up the issue. We now ask for permission to proceed with demolition.

Resolution 02-24-02 Determination of Public Nuisance and Authorization for
action against Karl Scott was put in motion by Councilmember Thomas and
seconded by Councilmember Dobbs. Motion unanimously carried.

Resolution 02-24-03 Determination of Public Nuisance and Authorization for
action against Jeremy Smith was put in motion by Councilmember Dobbs and
seconded by Councilmember Thomas. Motion unanimously carried.

Resolution 02-24-04 Determination of Public Nuisance and Authorization for
action against Billy Spears was put in motion by Councilmember Tucker and
seconded by Councilmember Thomas. Motion unanimously carried.



Councilmember Malone had no committee report. He stated that this is Black
History Month. He encouraged all citizens to take part in any event taking place
throughout the month.

Councilwoman Autry was absent.

Councilman Tucker had no committee report.

Councilwoman Thomas had no committee report. She thanked the Airport
committee as well as the Code Enforcement Officer for what he was doing. She
encouraged citizens to keep their properties clean. She also thanked Michael Sides
and the water department.

Councilman Dobbs had no committee report.

Mayor Heard motioned to go into Executive Session to discuss a pending
competitive project. A roll call resulted in the following votes:

Malone = yes, Thomas = yes, Dobbs = yes, Tucker = yes, Heard = yes

The Council returned from Executive Session at 6:21 p.m. with votes to come out
with the following results:

Malone = yes, Thomas = yes, Dobbs = yes, Tucker = yes, Heard = yes

Councilmember Tucker made a motion to adjourn the meeting and seconded by
Councilmember Thomas.

Mayor Heard stated that there being no further business to come before this
council, motion duly made, the meeting adjourned at 6:29 p.m.

Attest:

Jamie L. Heard, Mayor Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer



